
Sol C. Johnson High School 

School Council Board 

 

Meeting Date: 01/11/2017 

Members Present: 

Mrs. Ball-Oliver Mrs. Kimberly Reynolds Mrs. Beverly Hamilton 
Mrs. Whitney Colley Mr. Simmons  

Mrs. Lisa Campbell Mrs. Catherine Williams  

   

 

Meeting Notes: 

Meeting called to order by Mrs. Ball-Oliver               
 
School Council Meeting 
Handouts provided to Members: 
Minutes from meeting held Wednesday, December 14th, 2016 
Sol C. Johnson Bylaws 
 
  
Meeting was called to order by Mrs. Ball-Oliver. All board members were welcomed and 
provided with an opportunity to meet one of our business partners, Mrs. C. Nichols with 
Janitorial Services. 
 
Chair Person – Mrs. K. Reynolds presided over the meeting. Members were asked to review 
minutes from last meeting for approval. Mrs. Campbell made a motion for minutes to be 
approved and motion was accepted by all board members.     
 
Sol C. Johnson Bylaws were reviewed by members and revision was made to page 3 item 5, to 
include the parent facilitator being appointed to the council board with no election required. 
A motion was made by Mrs. Williams and second by Mrs. Campbell to accept and approve this 
addition and the bylaws for the 2016 to 2017 school year.  
 
Mrs. Ball-Oliver reviewed the school data for the past 3 years and provided board members 
with an explanation regarding CCRPT, EOC, graduation rate and information on how the 
district bench mark (line) is now being used to determine if a child pass or failed. Several 



board member inquired on how parents can make a change to the bench mark and why the 
line was moved in the middle of the school year. Mrs. Ball-Oliver explained that parents can 
advocate for the students by requesting information regarding the line and what it means.   
 
Parental Involvement: 
 
Round table discussion was held to talk about ideas regarding parental involvement for the 
January 27th game. Board members voted to promote PowerSchool for parents and students 
coming out to the Sol C. Johnson vs. Beach High School Basketball game. Mrs. Nichols, 
business partner from Janitorial Services and Mrs. Williams, Vice Chair Person, both sponsored 
the event by Donating a flat screen TV. for one parent and a $50 gift card for one students. We 
will review the success of this parent event and make plans for the next parent involvement 
activity. Sol C. Johnson would like to say thank you to Mrs. Nichols, with Janitorial Services and 
Mrs. Williams, one of our faithful parents, for all they do to support Johnson High School.    
 
Next meeting scheduled for: Wednesday, February 8th, 2017 at 5:00PM 
 
Topics for next meeting’s agenda: 
 

 Board members training with Mr. McMillian 

 Review success of parent engagement activity 

 Plan 2 spring activities: 
o Junior and Senior girls tea 
o Parent Resource Fair 

 
  
Meeting concluded and adjourned by Mrs. Ball-Oliver   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


